
September 2020

Dear Main Street Neighbor,

With the summer season coming to a close, the 
Bellevue Transportation Department will begin work 
on its Main Street Sidewalk Safety Repair Project. This 
work will repair and replace sidewalk pavers in 40 
different locations on the north side of Main Street, 
between 103rd Avenue NE and 100th Avenue NE.

This repair is part of the city’s street maintenance 
program and was originally scheduled earlier in 
the summer but was deferred to accommodate the 
implementation of the temporary on-street dining 
program. To the extent possible, the work will not 
affect permitted sidewalk café areas.

We will work with businesses where paver repair is near to ensure access is maintained 
and construction impacts are minimized.

What to expect:
	ρ Construction is anticipated to begin Tuesday, Sept. 15 and be complete within 3 

weeks, if not sooner.

	ρ The work is weather dependent and the construction schedule is subject to change.

	ρ Approved work hours are Monday – Friday from 8 a.m. to 3 p.m.

	ρ Business, residential, pedestrian and food take-out access will be maintained 
during construction.

	ρ Repair areas will be pre-marked.

	ρ Flowerpots may need to be temporarily relocated to conduct repair.

	ρ Plywood will be temporarily placed over areas under repair.

	ρ Contractor parking will require up to two spaces.

	ρ A generator will be used to power the needed hand tools; expect 
some noise.

	ρ The city’s contractor has a COVID-19 Standard Operating Plan.

Main Street Sidewalk Safety Repair Project



For alternate formats, interpreters, or reasonable accommodation requests please phone at least 48 
hours in advance 425-452-2064 (voice) or email mjensen@bellevuewa.gov. For complaints regarding 
accommodations, contact City of Bellevue ADA/Title VI Administrator at 425-452-6168 (voice) or email 

ADATitleVI@bellevuewa.gov. If you are deaf or hard of hearing dial 711. All meetings are 
wheelchair accessible.

TRN-20-5673

Title VI Notice to the Public: It is the City of Bellevue’s policy to assure that no person 
shall on the grounds of race, color, national origin or sex, as provided by the Title VI of 
the Civil Rights Acts of 1964, be excluded from participating in, be denied the benefits 
of, or be otherwise discriminated against under any of its federally funded program and 
activities. Any person who believes his/her Title VI protection has been violated may file 
a complaint with the Title VI Coordinator. For Title VI complaint forms and advice, please 
contact the Title VI Coordinator at 425-452-4496.

Funding
Funding for this project comes from the city’s Street Maintenance Program and estimated 
cost is $28,000.

Information
BellevueWA.gov/trafficadvisories

Transportation Department
450 110th Avenue NE
P.O. Box 90012
Bellevue, WA 98009-90012

Tom Conway, program manager | 425-452-7840 | tconway@bellevuewa.gov
Rick Logwood, right-of-way use manager | 425-452-6858 | rlogwood@bellevuewa.gov
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